HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC)

Show Me The Data Committee:  Phase II

Thursday, December 4, 2008

3:30 – 5:30 PM

25 Van Ness Avenue, 330 A
Action Minutes
Members present:  Pedro Arista, Lauren Enteen, Yavante Thomas-Guess, David Gonzalez, Isela González, Tei Okamoto, Frank Strona, Eric Whitney, 
Members Absent:  Erik Dubon, (Program Manager), Gabriel Tungol
Staff:  Eileen Loughran (HPS), John Melichar (Program manager), Tracey Packer (HPS), Willow Schrager (Harder & Co.)

Guests:  Arcelia Gomez and Steve Muchnick

1. Welcome, Announcements, and Changes to Agenda
Frank welcomed the group at 3:30.  He asked everyone to introduce themselves and make any relevant announcements.

Eileen announced that we have two new members at the committee today. Steve Muchnick has been an HPPC member since last year and has been reassigned from Membership, and Arcelia Gomez who is a community member. It was added that Arcelia is an alternate HPPC member, so she joined the committee as a community member so that she can vote & participate starting in January.  We have one other new committee member, Jackson Bowman, but he was unable to attend this meeting due to a previously scheduled commitment. He will begin his committee term in January.
It was announced that David Gonzalez and Gabriel Tungol have applied to be community members on the committee in 2009.  This announcement was met with applause.

2. Public Comment
None
3. Member Response to Public Comment
None
4. Committee Business
It was explained to new members that during this piece of the agenda, the committee covers committee business items.

Steering Committee Update (Information Item)
Co-chairs gave an update from the 11/20 Steering committee meeting. Frank explained that Steering members spent a good portion of the meeting (and stayed an hour late) to talk through the budget issues.  

$26.7 million in mid-year cuts are being made at SFDPH.  HIV prevention is being hit a little harder than some others right now due to the fact that we have been shielded from General Fund cuts for the past 8 years.
Steering also handled its normal committee business and reviewed the year-end presentations for Show Me the Data and Membership, both of which will be seen at December’s full Council meeting.

Approve 10/02/2008 SMTD minutes (Action item/Vote)
A motion to approve the minutes was made by Isla with a second by Pedro. The 11/06/2008 SMTD minutes were approved by roll call vote.  

	
	11/06/2008 Minutes Approved

	Pedro Arista 
	Yes

	Lauren Enteen
	Yes

	David Gonzalez
	Yes

	Isela Gonzalez
	Yes

	Yavante Thomas-Guess 
	Yes

	 Tei Okamoto
	Yes

	Frank Strona
	Yes

	Gabriel Tungol
	Absent

	Eric Whitney
	Yes

	
	

	Erik Dubon
	Absent

	Eileen Loughran*
	Yes

	John Melichar
	***********

	Tracey Packer
	***********


Process Evaluation from 11/06/2008
Feedback on the meeting was all positive.  
At the November meeting we had a great conversation about how to set the thresholds in the criteria.  Members discussed 10% versus 15% prevalence, and a 2.0 odds ratio versus a simple “yes it increases your risk” (without an indication of how much).

Five people completed the process evaluation in November.

All 10 words submitted in the “three words” section were positive!  People used words like invigorating, decisive, and productive.

Comments included:

· I felt supported by other committee members.

· It was great to have participation from everyone present.

· It was a balanced and inclusive conversation.

· Some great options to decide on.

2009 Meeting Schedule
Last month we discussed our meeting schedule for 2009. The group agreed that the 1st Thursday of the month seems to work for everyone.  The group agreed by roll call vote to meet on the 1st Thursday of the month from 3:00-5:30 pm.

	
	2009 meeting schedule

	Pedro Arista 
	Yes

	Lauren Enteen
	Yes

	David Gonzalez
	Yes

	Isela Gonzalez
	Yes

	Yavante Thomas-Guess 
	Yes

	 Tei Okamoto
	Yes

	Frank Strona
	Yes

	Gabriel Tungol
	Absent

	Eric Whitney
	Yes

	
	

	Erik Dubon
	Absent

	Eileen Loughran*
	Yes

	John Melichar
	***********

	Tracey Packer
	***********


Reschedule January meeting

The 1st Thursday in January is a holiday, so the group had to reschedule the meeting date. The committee members agreed by roll call vote, to reschedule the January meeting to Thursday, January 15, from 3-5:30 pm.

	
	Reschedule January 2009 meeting

	Pedro Arista 
	Yes

	Lauren Enteen
	Yes

	David Gonzalez
	Yes

	Isela Gonzalez
	Yes

	Yavante Thomas-Guess 
	Yes

	 Tei Okamoto
	Yes

	Frank Strona
	Yes

	Gabriel Tungol
	Absent

	Eric Whitney
	Yes

	
	

	Erik Dubon
	Absent

	Eileen Loughran*
	Yes

	John Melichar
	***********

	Tracey Packer
	***********


5. Developing the Priority Setting Model

Willow covered this piece of the agenda. She presented the additional data she has collected since our last meeting.
Willow distributed a handout with side-by-side comparisons for criteria thresholds. She explained the handout to the group
Willow followed-up on the two outstanding data questions from last month’s meeting about the odds ratios for cocaine/crack and sex work.  
Willow found a CAPS study on crack/cocaine use that has an odds ratio of 2.83. This supports crack/cocaine staying on the list of drivers.

The 2nd follow-up item was sex-work. Willow explained further that transfemales have a high enough prevalence but data doesn’t indicate the odds ratio. Tei added that often this group is safe with their sex work partners and not safe with their “main” partner.  
Willow explained that she spoke with Joanne Keatley about this and was directed to a metaanalysis study showing a 1.46 odds ratio.  Willow went on to explain that if the committee decides to move forward with a 2,0 odds ratio, then sex work will not make it on the list.

Willow distributed a handout which puts the different prevalence & odds ratio combinations side by side. This is available for absent members.

A member asked how will we reach transmales? We need this priority setting model to be user friendly.
Another member responded that BRPS are by behavior and ranked by incidence. Funding is done appropriately and programs are done appropriately so that we are not funding things disproportionately.  The populations in column 1 of the model are not ranked. The populations are grouped together because of who they have sex with.

A member raised a question about how we can represent the things we “think or know” as providers of HIV prevention services? Can there be a 2nd tier of drivers (more than co-factors but less than drivers?)

Willow pointed out that if something meets our criteria then it should make it on the list.

Willow also discussed some concerns that were raised by Jeff Klausner from STD prevention & Control about STDs not being included on the driver list. He sent her numerous articles supporting a10% prevalence and a 2.0 odds ratio for gonorrhea. She pointed out that we have an odds ratio for gonorrhea and the overall prevalence is 13%. We do not have an odds ratio for syphilis and the prevalence is not high so therefore syphilis would NOT make the list. Data is still being reviewed for Chlamydia, but a study supporting a 10.2% prevalence has been found. Willow mentioned that some studies say that all bacterial STDs increase the odds ratio. 

The group questioned why the studies conflict so much. A response was offered about the way research is conducted, you can therefore get a wide range of results that vary.  This discussion is not to compare data. The question is to find a study that qualifies that indicates a high prevalence and odds ratio.
Steve suggested collapsing STDs into one category rather than separating out gonorrhea and Chlamydia. This was not supported by several members. It was pointed out that this is the same argument as to why we should not collapse substances. It lumps all STDs together when not all STDs are drivers only specific STDs are being shown to be drivers.

A member reminded the group that our priorities and philosophy do not have anything to do with funding. Drivers will not be included in the resource allocation process.

The Co-chairs asked the members if they were ready to proceed with a vote on the criteria for drivers. 
A motion was made by Eric Whitney to approve the criteria for drivers with a prevalence of 10% and an odds ratio of 1.5.  There was a second by Isela.
**Willow reminded the group that odds ratio is how much does it increase your risk of acquiring HIV. For example: 1.5 = 50% greater risk and a 2.0 odds ratio =2x the risk. 
A member asked if we go for 2.0 odds ratio would we put sex workers as a subpopulation?

Several members felt that we need to stick with stricter criteria and that last month most members felt strongly about voting on stricter criteria. 
A vote was made on the motion to approve the criteria for drivers with a prevalence of 10% and an odds ratio of 1.5.
	
	10% Prevalence and 1.5 odds ratio



	Pedro Arista 
	No

	Lauren Enteen
	No

	David Gonzalez
	No

	Isela Gonzalez
	No

	Yavante Thomas-Guess 
	Yes

	 Tei Okamoto
	Yes

	Frank Strona
	Yes

	Gabriel Tungol
	Absent

	Eric Whitney
	Yes

	
	

	Erik Dubon
	Absent

	Eileen Loughran*
	No

	John Melichar
	***********

	Tracey Packer
	***********


This did not pass.

A motion was made by Lauren with a second by Isela to approve the criteria for drivers with a prevalence of 10% and an odds ratio of 2.0.  
	
	10% prevalence and 2.0 odds ratio

	Pedro Arista 
	Yes

	Lauren Enteen
	Yes

	David Gonzalez
	Yes

	Isela Gonzalez
	Yes

	Yavante Thomas-Guess 
	No

	 Tei Okamoto
	Yes

	Frank Strona
	Yes

	Gabriel Tungol
	Absent

	Eric Whitney
	No

	
	

	Erik Dubon
	Absent

	Eileen Loughran*
	Yes

	John Melichar
	***********

	Tracey Packer
	***********


This motion passed. The approved criteria for drivers is 10% prevalence and 2.0 odds ratio.
6. Debrief providers Meeting
The providers meeting on 12/3 was very successful.  Willow presented a version of our year-end presentation, and Frank, Pedro, Isela, and David led a Q & A.  About 40 providers attended the meeting. 
Overall, providers were very supportive of the revised model. People commented that it feels more streamlined, user-friendly, and easy to understand.
Most of the questions people raised were about how the model will be implemented, and making sure that we considered a number of items that didn’t make the list.
It was also suggested that the Strategies, Interventions, & Evaluation (SIE) committee hold a meeting for providers before their final work goes to the Council for vote.

A question was asked at the providers meeting about where the list of drivers will appear in the plan. Will it only be in the priority Setting chapter?

Willow clarified for the group that drivers will also be included in the Community Assessment chapter and that the list of drivers will be sent to SIE committee to ensure that interventions to address them.
It was clarified that no prioritization amongst drivers. This is a comprehensive thought process not related to funding. A question came up at the providers meeting about how people of color are reflected in the model. The answer is in subpopulations.

Where do positive people fit in the model?

7. Review & Approve HPPC Presentation

Willow distributed copies of the year end presentation. This has been presented to Steering, and a similar version was presented at the providers meeting.
A member suggested that the presentation should include a list of all potential drivers we discussed to show how broad we started the discussion.  The member added that it seems people get concerned about issues not on the driver list.

It was suggested that Eric and Frank present to the Council. Lauren volunteered to be back-up if Frank is unavailable.

A motion was made by Tei and a second by Yavante to approve the presentation for the 12/11 HPPC meeting.

	
	Review & Approve presentation for 12/11 HPPC meeting


	Pedro Arista 
	Yes

	Lauren Enteen
	Yes

	David Gonzalez
	Yes

	Isela Gonzalez
	Yes

	Yavante Thomas-Guess 
	Yes

	 Tei Okamoto
	Yes

	Frank Strona
	Not present for vote

	Gabriel Tungol
	Absent

	Eric Whitney
	Yes

	
	

	Erik Dubon
	Absent

	Eileen Loughran*
	Yes

	John Melichar
	***********

	Tracey Packer
	***********


This was approved.
8.  Next Steps
Harder & Co/HPS follow-up items
· Willow will make the approved changes to the presentation and then send out to members. A version with talking points will be sent to the presenters.
· John Melichar will give a presentation on resource allocation to provide the group with an overview.
· The committee will elect & vote for Co-chairs at the January meeting. If anyone is interested in nominating a fellow member or themselves, please send an email to Eileen.

Summary/Closure 
Eric thanked the group for a very rich discussion.  The next meeting is scheduled for January 15, from 3-5:30 pm. 
8.  Evaluation and Closing
Eric reminded the group to complete the online evaluation. 

9.  Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 6:00 pm.
Minutes prepared by Eileen Loughran and reviewed by Frank Strona and Eric Whitney.
The next meeting:  Thursday, January 15, 2009 from 3:00-5:30 p.m.
1

